
Resource Committee Meeting Minutes
October 11, 2019
In attendance: Mike Mooney (New Beginnings), Norman Maze (Shalom House Inc.), Patrick Sherwood (Shalom House Inc.), Janice Lara-Hewey (Catholic Charities), Tia Knowlton-Basford (Maine Housing), Heather Dyer (Maine Housing)
· September meeting minutes approved to be posted.
· Action Steps
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Fair Housing Training
· The training will be held on December 13th and Patricia Ender from Pine Tree Legal Services will be presenting.
· Norm will check in with Meredith on a satellite space in Bangor for the training.
· The target population for the training is emergency shelters, case managers, public housing authorities, and tenants.
· Shelters should try to have frontline/direct service staff present at the training if possible.
· Norm agreed to speak with Virginia Dill about which landlords should be present at the training, and to see if other LAAs should invite landlords from their areas. 
· The training focuses on tenant rights, not landlord rights. 
· The suggestion was raised that tenant expectations that are outlined within Fair Housing could be highlighted. 
· Interest was raised regarding service animal rules. Tia stated she could provide Norm with a sheet on services animals in shelters that could then be passed on to Patricia. 
· The possibility was raised on holding a training specifically around service animal rules, it was suggested that this possibility be put forth to the Shelter Provider Network to see if there was interest in the topic. 
· Heather has a new microphone to use for the trainings and agreed to set up a time to hold a test call with Norm and Mike to check the microphone quality. If the sound quality is better the training will be broadcast again.
· For the next training two laptops will be needed. One for the audio and a second for managing the chat and audience questions.
· Equal Access Rule Training with Slides and Audio
· Heather will finish editing the voice over on the training and once complete will send it to Mike and Norm for final approval. Once approved Norm will post the Slides with the voiceover and the PowerPoint without voiceover to the Maine Homeless Planning Website. 
· Both the PowerPoint and the PowerPoint with voiceover will be sent to all attendees via email. 
· PIT Count Planning Updates
· The Next PIT Crew Meeting is 11/6/2019
· There are currently a number of vacancies for the team leads, however the flyer advertising the position has been sent out for review. 
· Janice is unable to attend the next Maine Veterans in Need Group to discuss the PIT, it was suggested that Dan from Preble Street Resource Center be asked to step in.
· The Washington County group interested in assisting with the PIT count still needs to be identified.
· Brittany, who was not in attendance for the meeting, had mentioned some ideas about utilizing social media in advertising the PIT count, so it was suggested Janice connect with her. 
· The contact for all volunteers for the PIT count will be Gerry Dewitt. 
· Janice noted she is looking for ideas to improve the PIT process, with a goal of presenting a list of recommendations at the March 2020 CoC meeting.
· Heather noted that HUD Exchange had a toolkit for the PIT and volunteer resources, Heather agreed to forward this information to Janice and will send any other HUD Exchange information relevant to the PIT to her as well. 
· Other Updates
· Norm will continue to work on updating the MCOC 101 document. 
· For the next meeting we will discuss ideas for future trainings. 
· The next meeting will be held 11/8/2019, if anyone has agenda items they should send them to Mike and Norm prior to the meeting date. 
· The December 13th Resource Committee meeting will be call in only and will not have a physical location. 


